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On behalf of Mr. Donald Johnston, Secretary General of the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), thank you for the opportunity to make a general statement on the occasion of this first PrepCom.  I would like to outline what the OECD is doing in the domain of information society and indicate some ways in which we may contribute towards the substantive success of the Summit.

The OECD, since it began, has had three principal objectives;

· Growth, jobs, and standard of living in the Member countries;

· Co-operation in development with non-member countries

· Expansion of world trade.

Making the best use of technologies, particularly information and communication technologies ICTs, is a central theme of our work, and grasping the impacts of e-commerce and ICTs on the global economy and society is a high priority issue. Our Secretariat in Paris works closely with many committees and working parties, composed of national delegates from the Member countries.  This allows the OECD to examine key information society policy issues in a great deal of depth but also allows a broad reflection on how ICTs can be best used to achieve economic and social goals.  Our statistics, analysis and discussion fora add up to a significant fund of expertise.  Let me mention just a few of the policy areas: economic impacts of ICTs, telecom regulation, e-commerce taxation, online privacy and security, consumer protection, e-government, SMEs.  We also co-operate with non-member countries and our Development Assistance Committee is working actively on how ICTs can be integrated into ODA programmes, particularly with the goal of poverty reduction.

In order to achieve a prosperous and inclusive Global Information Society, at the current juncture we believe we need to focus on three things: the economy, security and participation. 

· First:
Create a sound and dynamic innovation-driven policy framework characterised by investment in ICTs and human resources, leading to more efficient resource use, productivity, economic growth and social development.

· Second:
Create an environment of security and trust in which all users can engage in online transactions with confidence.

· Third:
Encourage global participation in information society, to use ICTs for development and poverty reduction and build upon “digital opportunities”. 

These must take into account the global nature of the digital economy and information society and thus the need for international multi-stakeholder co-operation and dialogue.

That is why the OECD wishes to lend its support to international initiatives such as the World Summit.  The OECD does not have operations in the field or financial resources to deploy.  It is therefore through its policy research and advice and in its networks of national experts that it can best contribute.  As we learn more about the Summit’s objectives, target outputs and procedures, we will keep our Members informed and focus on developing possible OECD contributions to the Summit.

We are optimistic about the Summit and hope our contribution will make a “difference”.   We wish you success in your endeavour and look forward to further co-operation and participation.

